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FMCS Statement on Tentative Agreement  

Between the Atlanta Symphony Orchestra  

Musicians and Management 

 
WASHINGTON, DC — The U.S. Federal Mediation and Conciliation Service (FMCS) today 

announced that a tentative agreement had been reached between the Atlanta Symphony 

Orchestra Players’ Association (ASOPA) musicians and management, potentially ending their 

current labor dispute.  

 

The tentative agreement was reached after late-night bargaining Wednesday evening and 

finalized during a Thursday meeting between the two negotiating teams.  Ratification of the 

agreement will require approval of the full union membership and the Governing Board of the 

Woodruff Arts Center. 

 

FMCS Acting Director Allison Beck commended negotiators for the musicians, the Symphony 

and the Woodruff Arts Center for their commitment and professionalism during the lengthy and 

difficult negotiations. “These have been difficult times for many arts organizations nationwide,” 

she said. “The parties have been faced with complex issues and some very tough choices, which 

they were dedicated to resolving. Thanks to their efforts, the multi-Grammy Award-winning 

Atlanta Symphony may be able to soon resume the orchestra’s season.” 

 

In addition to recognizing the work of the negotiating teams, Ms. Beck also commended FMCS 

mediator Richard Giacolone for his tireless effort and long hours he provided in assisting the 

musicians and symphony management in reaching agreement. “Rich’s work in this negotiation 

has truly been outstanding,” she said.   

 

“This tentative agreement will help ensure the continuing viability of one of the premier cultural 

institutions of the South,” Ms. Beck said. “This has been a gratifying experience as mediators in 

working with these distinguished artists and the professional management of this institution as 

they worked together to find a mutual path resolving their issues. We are pleased to have been of 

help.” 

  

### 
 

The Federal Mediation and Conciliation Service, created in 1947, is an independent U.S. government 

agency whose mission is to preserve and promote labor-management peace and cooperation. 

Headquartered in Washington, DC, with 10 district offices and more than 60 field offices, the agency 

provides mediation and conflict resolution services to industry, government agencies and communities. 
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